LARGO AREA COMMUNITY COUNCIL DRAFT MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON THE 17TH OF AUGUST 2020 AT 7.45 PM WITH PARTICIPANTS ONLINE VIA ZOOM
Those present were: Chairman Peter Aitken, Mr Allan, Mrs Aitken, Mrs Green, Mrs Young and Mr Clark.
Apologies were received from Mrs Stewart, Mrs Brown, Mrs Low and Mr Fox.
Last year’s minutes were moved for approval by Mr Allan and seconded by Mr Clark.
Declarations of interest – None
Durham Wynd Development Site
[bookmark: _Hlk50473950]On the 7th of July, a representative from Campion Homes was seen carrying out a survey of the ground north of the new development in Lower Largo, with a view to a planning application for further development. Concerns were raised and Mr Aitken wrote to the landowners, Mr Crichton who confirmed their ownership of the land, and Campion Homes who stated - that Campion are currently seeking new opportunities for housing across Fife. Campion Homes also stated as part of that process some initial survey work is required to understand if sites may be suitable technically for development in the future – this is what was witnessed by one of the community councillors on the land at Durham Wynd. Campion Homes also stated, we are always committed to working proactively with local communities at the appropriate stage in the development process. We are not yet at that stage. Should we be minded to promote the site for development then we shall seek to engage with you and other members of the local community at the appropriate time.

Development Services gave no response to our question about the area being re-zoned for development.  If it has not been rezoned the Local Plan would have to be altered to allow further development.
Before any proposed development, the Community Council would have to be served notice and a consultation would have to be carried out.
Accident on Largo Road
Several weeks ago, a commercial refuse lorry scraped against the wall of the property at the bad corner at the Cupar Road junction.  This resulted in the vehicle pulling down a considerable section of the wall onto the roadway.  The road was cleared to allow passing traffic; however, the wall is still in a dangerous state and the road will have to be closed for repair work to be carried out.
95 Bus Route
Following considerable unrest from residents of Crescent Road Lundin Links over the rerouting of the 95 bus, which now goes east along Emsdorf Street and west along Crescent Road, the Secretary wrote to Stagecoach.  They stated that the route was changed to prevent buses passing on Emsdorf Street where there had been a previous collision with a property.  One of the concerns of the residents was noise from the buses stopping and starting.  Stagecoach stated that there would be no bus stop only request stops anywhere on the street.  This would cutdown on noise at one position on the street.
There was also concern over parked cars, however Mr Aitken wrote to put forward the suggestion of sharing the wide pavement with cars and pedestrians to allow more room for traffic flow. Fife Council stated that this option may be part of a review being carried out on pavement parking.
Community Recycling
At the time of this meeting, in Fife, the recycling centres are only taking items with a booked slot which are limited, although Fife Council are managing to provide a good kerbside service which they should be congratulated for.  There is a question over when the recycling centres will be back to normal. 

Community Newsletter
Largo Area Community Response Team – LACRT, have proposed a Community Newsletter in place of the Community Diary, which was produced previously by the Community Council but had lapsed over recent years.  An Editor has been appointed and Mr Allan has volunteered to be the representative for Largo Area Community Council.
Loading Parking Space
There has been a request for a ‘Loading Only’ spaces to be created near the Crusoe Statue on Main Street, Lower Largo to allow residents and holiday makers to drop off and load their vehicles. This is a problem due to the lack of spaces and it was agreed that, due to a severe lack of parking, Fife Council should be requested to provide one space with a 30-minute maximum stay. 
Planning
1 Pilmuir Road, Lundin Links – Put in driveway and erect dwelling in property garden.  Our only concern is, according to the plans, a vehicle would have to reverse out onto Pilmuir Road.  Mr Aitken will put in a submission to this effect.  
Serpentine Path
Last month the most westerly path leading north from the old railway has been cleared and levelled out to allow safer passage.  Thanks go to Scottish Water who funded the work and Gail Green who, with advice from ‘Paths for All’ organised the work to be carried out. 
Also, in the Serpentine, Mr Allan made a request to The Woodland Trust to improve the paths to allow access for disabled people.  This is not considered to be viable due to the gradient of the path.
Temple Toilet 
Mr Allan also contacted David Paterson, Area Services Manager, to ask about the possibility of constructing a disabled toilet as part of the existing toilet block.  Mr Aitken will contact Mr Paterson regarding this possibility.
Treasurer’s Report
-   Fife Council has paid £350 to cover the cost of the villages floral display.  Due to the delay in payment, this has been covered by the Community Fund.  It is hoped that the money will not be used to replace old wooden tubs for next year.
-   It was suggested that the three separate Community Council accounts be placed as three different parts of one account.  Mr Fox will be given this information.
Upper Largo
-   The drains at the east end of the village were not functioning, however this was reported to Fife Council and the problem was sorted out.
-   Arrangement has been made to provide drop crossings at both sides of the access to Buckthorns farm. It is anticipated this work will be complete by the end of October.
Thanks
It was decided to gift Louise Robb a bunch of flowers to say a big thank you for leading the zoom meetings for the Community Council over the last few months. 

THE NEXT MEETING WILL BE HELD AT 7.00PM ON THE 21ST OF SEPTEMBER 2020 ON ZOOM

